
Prez Sez March 2021 

 

Hi all, 

  Your board met in March again via Zoom and I want to update you on the direction of the 

club. First of all, we would like to express our sincere condolences to Cheryl Horvath and 

family on the passing of John.  John was a strong supporter of the club and will be missed. 

 

  We have decided to proceed with all of our social functions, including the May Meeting with 

some stipulations to adjust to the current situation. As an example, at this point the meeting 

will be held outside, next to the clubhouse and potentially be catered. The waterfront owners 

meeting will again be held at noon with the WVPOAC meeting following at approximately 

12:30 pm. We will obviously need RSVPs – stay tuned. 

 

  The Boat Parade will return to the normal format, again with clubhouse activity being held 

outside. 

 

  The Golf Outing will also be returning to the usual format with a luncheon and auction 

taking place back at the clubhouse, outside. 

 

  The Pontoon Poker Run is going to follow suit and end back at the clubhouse. 

 

  The entire 2021 calendar is attached for your reference.  Please understand this is our plan 

as of right now. COVID restrictions or relaxed restrictions will obviously play into how each 

event is handled, so stay tuned as we will be updating our plans as we go and will send out 

updates as we get closer to each event. 

 

  Due to our increased membership (119 in 2020), the number of raffle tickets printed will rise 

from 500 to 600. These are still really good odds, so please plan on buying or selling the 5 

tickets that will be mailed to you in April.  Speaking of membership, the WVPOAC year starts 

May 1st, so the dues form is attached.  Please remember to send them in. 

 

  Regarding the Lake Committee, we will again be using Restorative Lake Sciences as our Lake 

Manager, and PLM as our applicator.  We will be doing 2 applications, one before 6/12/2121 

if weed growth allows and the second will be 4 weeks later.  A third treatment will be after 

Labor Day, if required. 

 

The Dam and Drawdown Committee reported that the lake refill process has started.  Please 

let us know if you observe any ice damage as we will be asking EGLE for a drawdown permit 

revision.  If you have pictures please send them to us.  This is also our tri-annual inspection 

year and Spicer Group has been approved by the board to perform this inspection. 



  Remember we will be electing Board Members at our May meeting and are always looking 

for new talent and fresh ideas. If you are interested in contributing to the success if the 

WVPOAC, please call Ernie Zack at 586-246-9817. 

 

  Lastly, we still need to repay BLU by the end of this year.  We are counting on the sale of lot 

#7 to fulfill this obligation.  The lot has been surveyed and listed with a realtor for $43,000. 

Keep your fingers crossed. If you are interested or know of someone interested on owning a 

great lot on Wildwood Lake call Chris 989-685-2528. 

 

See you at the Lake, 

JIM 

   

 


